
 

 
 

 

 
   

 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

From: Jonathan Walling 

OCE 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: Request for Enforcement Discretion- ExxonMobil Beaumont 
Date: Monday, April 20, 2020 4:34:50 PM 
Attachments: Enforcement Discretion Request - BMT LDAR COVID 4.16.20.pdf 

Good afternoon, Mr. Tomlinson: 

The TCEQ has reviewed the information you provided, but is unable to approve the request for 
enforcement discretion, as proposed. If optical gas imaging were to be used, the alternative work 
practice for Method 21 would need to be fully employed. The proposal does not follow the current 
alternate work practice requirements and there is no guarantee that all components will be 
reviewed. 

For the first quarter of 2020, which was unable to be completed using approved LDAR monitoring 
methods due to COVID-19 restrictions, the TCEQ will grant enforcement discretion.  A 30-day 
extension will also be provided for the completion of second quarter monitoring using approved 
methods. This monitoring shall be completed no later than July 31, 2020, as conditions allow. 
Should an extension beyond this be needed, please submit a request to extend this deadline. 

Regulated entities must maintain records adequate to document activities related to the 
noncompliance under enforcement discretion, including details of the regulated entity’s best efforts 
to comply. 

This enforcement discretion is limited to the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality. It does 
not limit EPA’s ability to enforce federal regulations. 

The TCEQ is committed to working cooperatively and reasonably with the regulated community 
during the COVID-19 pandemic, as appropriate. The decision to disapprove this request will not 
reflect on any future request ExxonMobil may make. Each enforcement discretion request is 
evaluated based on its own merits. 

Regards, 

Jonathan Walling, Area Director 
Coastal & East Texas Area 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 

From: Tomlinson, Byron K < 
Sent: Thursday, April 16, 2020 1:42 PM 
To: OCE <OCE@tceq.texas.gov>; Ramiro Garcia <ramiro.garcia@tceq.texas.gov> 
Subject: Request for Enforcement Discretion 

Mr. Ramiro Garcia, 

mailto:ramiro.garcia@tceq.texas.gov
mailto:OCE@tceq.texas.gov


 

 
 

 

 

Please see the attached letter requesting Enforcement Discretion for the use of Optical Gas Imaging 
(OGI) to fulfill second quarter 2020 fugitive emissions monitoring requirements, due to impacts from 
the Coronavirus. 

If you have any questions regarding this electronic submittal, please contact Stephen Codoluto at 
(409) 240-3279 or Beaumont.env.admin@exxonmobil.com. 

Regards, 
Byron K. Tomlinson 
Environmental Field Services Section Supervisor 
ExxonMobil Beaumont Complex 
1795 Burt Street 
Beaumont, TX 77701 
Office: 409-240-3536, BOB: 3425 
Cell: 409-651-8542 
Fax: 409-757-6259 
Email: 

mailto:Beaumont.env.admin@exxonmobil.com









